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Canaveral Section Celebrates 50th Anniversary in

Spectacular Fashion
“50 Years of Influencing and Being Influenced by the Space Coast” a Historical Success
Despite high winds, red tide, and other conditions that can occur on the Space Coast in November, nearly 50 members of the Canaveral Section and guests gathered November 17 at the Ramada Inn-Oceanfront, Satellite Beach, to celebrate 50 years of the Section’s existence.  The buffet luncheon was followed by a program that examined the history of IEEE and the Space Coast, and special attention was paid to the intertwined history after 1952.  Attendees included members of the current Melbourne Section and interested parties, including a guest from New Jersey.  (The Section turned 50 in September, but Section ExComm considered a celebration during the peak of hurricane season ill advised.)  
The unveiling of the Section 50 Year Banner preceded a brief history of the IEEE given by Kathy Rinehart. Andy Anderson (Life Senior Member) gave a reflective perspective of the early days of the Space Coast and how the Canaveral Section played a role.  The audience was fascinated by the anecdote of how maps of the time showed Puerto Rico was approximately 4 miles from where it is.  Old and young were amused to learn of the poor launch director who had to inform President Kennedy that he had called the Cape on the wrong telephone line, and had to call back at a different number.  The role that IEEE played in the formation of the Canaveral Council of Technical Societies (CCTS) and in the founding of Space Congress was also described.  
Following Mr. Anderson’s presentation, Art Greene (Life Senior Member, Section Chair 1972-73) revealed how the Section was affected when the space program was downsized during his term in office, and how that experience drove efforts by engineers throughout the nation to seek a change in government contracting and protection of engineering and other technical professionals in vital areas of national interest.  The Canaveral Section was also a key party to the formation of the IEEE Florida Council, which is composed of all Florida sections and seeks to facilitate information exchange and cooperation between sections throughout the state.  

Floyd “Skip” Blum (Life Senior Member, Section Chair 1983-84, 1991-92) also revealed the influence that the Section had in areas of technological growth and professional development, including more detail concerning the formation of the Melbourne Section from the Canaveral Section as of December 1, 1984.   He also introduced Ali Shaykhian (Senior Member, Section Chair 1995-96), who discussed recent events leading up to today.  A permanent Section History portion of the website is under consideration.
[image: image3.jpg]

Bahman, Mark, Harold, Ali are Newest Senior Members!
UCF prof, USA manager, Detroit Edison retiree, NASA engineer elevated 
Bahman Motlagh, Mark Monaghan, Harold R. Fletcher and G. Ali Shaykhian became the latest members of our Section to attain Senior Member status.  This elite category recognizes professional accomplishment and experience.  Ten Members  reached Senior Member status this year.   
Bahman Motlagh is a UCF Assistant Professor.  His references were Dr. Rosida Coowar, Dr. Hans v.d. Biggelaar, Robert Morrison, and Leon Miglalski.

Mark Monaghan is the manager of USA’s Facility Power Engineering Group.  His references were Alfred Stevens, Steve Koca, and James LaCassagne. 
Harold R. Fletcher is a retiree from Detroit Edison  Company and was a Life Member prior to the elevation to Life Senior Member.  His references were Art Greene, Floyd W. “Skip” Blum, and Adam Kissiah.  
Ali Shaykhian, is a NASA software engineer formerly assigned to the CLCS project.  His references were Leon Migdalski, Floyd Blum, and Art Greene.

Congratulations to our new Senior Members and references on their accomplishments.  Think you may qualify for Senior Member status? Please contact Kathy Rinehart at k.rinehart@ieee.org.

Plan Early for SouthCon 2003

Tutorials, Vendors are Big Part of Florida Conference

SouthCon 2003 will be held on March 19-20, 2003 at the Tampa Convention Center.  Check out the website at http://www.southcon.org to learn more details.  (If you have any topics or vendors you would like to see at SouthCon, cc:  Kathy Rinehart at k.rinehart@ieee.org in your request.)

Neelkanth named Section Outstanding Engineer, nominated for Florida Council Outstanding Engineer 
Dr. Neelkanth G. Dhere of the Florida Solar Energy Center was named the Section Outstanding Engineer for 2002, and was nominated for the Florida Council and Region 3 awards of the same name.  Dr. Dhere is involved in research on photovoltaic and photoelectrochemical cells and how to make them more efficient and cheaper to manufacture.  
The Florida Council consists of the 12 Florida IEEE sections.  Region 3 consists of the geographical area approximately from Florida north to Washington, DC, west following the Ohio River to the Mississippi River, and south down the Mississippi to the Gulf of Mexico.  The country of Jamaica is also included in ‘Region 3. 
The Section also nominated Mr. Percy F. “Butch” Shadwell of the Jacksonville Section for the Outstanding Service award at the Florida Council and Region 3 levels.  Section member Art Greene won both Outstanding Service awards last year.     
Call for Nominations for Section, Chapter Officers
2003 Section and Chapter officer elections will take place at our December meeting.  Offices available are Section Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary, Treasurer, AESS/COMP Chapter Chair, AESS Vice-Chair, and COMP Vice-Chair.  Nominations will be accepted at the December meeting.  
IEEE 101

Two newsletters ago your Section Chair began explaining IEEE terminology and structure with a definition of the term “Section”, followed up with an explanation of the term “Chapter”.  This service is continued by sharing your Chair’s definition of the term “IEEE-USA”.  

IEEE-USA:  Simply stated, IEEE-USA is the branch of IEEE that addresses the needs of American electrical and electronics engineers and associated technical professionals.  

When the American Institute of Electrical Engineers (AIEE) and the Institute of Radio Engineers (IRE) merged in 1963 to become the Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers (IEEE), an international organization was formed.  IEEE-USA fills the vacuum created by the merger

All IEEE members living in the United States are members of IEEE-USA and are eligible for the perks associated with IEEE-USA membership.  All IEEE members living in the United States are also eligible to be nominated for the IEEE-USA awards, provided that the award criteria is satisfied.  (Several members of the Canaveral Section have won IEEE-USA awards.  These were displayed at the 50th Anniversary Celebration on November 17.)  Visit the website www.ieeeusa.org and learn more!
Reprinted from Jul-Sept Newsletter:

IEEE-USA Continues Efforts to Help Unemployed Members 
www.ieeeusa.org/careers/help/

Given the cancellation of the Checkout and Launch Control System (CLCS) program, many of you may be acutely aware of the economic trends that have impacted engineering employment in the south end of the county and have affected Canaveral members as well.  While IEEE cannot necessarily line up your next position for you, IEEE-USA is taking several steps to assist you in your efforts.  

From job listings to legislative efforts, IEEE-USA endeavors to attack the unemployment-underemployment situation on a variety of fronts.  If H1B issues have adversely impacted you, please notify your Section Chair at k.rinehart@ieee.org.  Also, if a high percentage of Canaveral members or those of neighboring sections are suddenly impacted, notifying your Section Chair may help line up a Quick Response Team visit.  If you are an independent consultant, visiting the website given in the headline may pay off with IEEE-USA’s Alliance of Consultants Network.  
Unfortunately, this may be a tough time for some of our members.  Taking advantage of what IEEE currently offers and suggesting what areas may need to be addressed are constructive ways to make your dues dollars stretch.  

Volunteer to assist unemployed Canaveral members! Send e-mail to sec.Canaveral@ieee.org. 
Rendla Nominated for Award
Wayne L. Rendla, 2002 Section Treasurer and Past Section Chair, has been nominated for the Canaveral Council of Technical Societies (CCTS) Technical Award, to be presented 11 December.  Wayne was nominated for his supportive efforts in IEEE and CCTS to educate Brevard County students in science and engineering.  Wayne’s quiet, key contributions are vital to our section and to the county at large.  Thanks and congrats, Wayne!  
IEEE Meeting Calendar
8 Dec
.
“Engineering Career Trends”
George F. McClure, IEEE-USA
Holiday Inn-Cocoa Beach, 5:30-8:00

This will also be our holiday social.  
Other activities are in the works.  Please check the Jan-March newsletter for details, and visit the website regularly for latest developments.    
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2002 ExComm Officers:


Kathryn Rinehart -  Chair


Leon Migdalski -  Vice Chair


Robert Morrison - Secretary


Wayne Rendla - Treasurer


Chuck Chapman – AES/Comp. Soc. Chapter Chair


Dr. Bahman Motlagh – Computer Society Vice Chair


Karen Beauchamp – AES Society Vice Chair











Some Important websites:


www.ieee.org


http://www.ewh.ieee.org/r3/canaveral/


http://www.ieee.org/membership/


Florida Council  http://www.ieee.org/florida


SouthCon  http://www.southcon.org


GOLD  � HYPERLINK "http://www.ewh.ieee.org/reg/1/gold/" ��http://www.ewh.ieee.org/reg/1/gold/�


SoutheastCon  http://www.ewh.ieee.org/cmte/secon/











Non-Profit Org.


U.S. Postage Paid


Permit No. 152


Cocoa, FL 











1

